WEST LANHAM HILLS CITIZEN

February 2024 Next Meeting: Thursday February 1 at 7 PM at Park Building

President's Corner: Lan Tsubata

Happy New Years! I hope everyone had a beautiful holiday and a great start to 2024! As we have already received our first snow of the year, I just want to remind all our neighbors to please shovel your sidewalks and park your cars on the even side of the road to ensure easy access for the snowplows to get through.

I did see young people out helping neighbors shovel walkways and driveways and was very proud of our West Lanham Hill youth!

I would like to also recognize our awesome neighbors Marsha and Catilin Dabolt. They took the initiative to trim plants and clear the area of any obstructions, so we can now all see our beautiful welcome sign!

Our first meeting of the year will be held on **Thursday**, **February 1**. Our County Council member Eric Olson will be attending the meeting so if you have any questions or concerns for him, please come! Your ideas and concerns matter!





Holiday Event a success!

On December 9th, neighbors joined together to enjoy pancakes, festive music and pictures with Santa. After breakfast, participants were also able to make ornaments and cards they could bring home to their families. It was a fun and festive morning for all! Big thanks to Ann Chilcot and Kazuo Tsubata for coordinating this wonderful holiday event. Thank you to all the volunteers that came: Edward Saravia, Alison Campos, Christopher Viera, Rodrigo Castillo, DoJoon Lee, Seiji Lee, Alanna Lee, Avonlea Smith, Mie Smith, SunJae Smith, Kosei Smith, Kimberly Torres, Sheyla Torres, Kelvin Castro Emmy Smith, Michael Chodos, Kay Rager, Ashley Alvarez, Anna Mizani, Kensei Tsubata, Sarah Tsubata, Jayden Martinez, Adrian Martinez, Brandyn Ramirez, Brandon Martinez, and Karla Martinez.

Check out our website, <u>www.westlanhamhills.com</u>, for a recent Purple Line Advocacy meeting report. Written by Deanna Echanique, our liaison for Purple Line.

Do you enjoy contests of wit and cunning? Yearning to roll some dice, draw cards, or move a tiny figurine around a series of colorful squares? Well come on down to the community center on **February 7 from 7-9** for a special board game night hosted by your steadfast board Parliamentarian, Michael Chodos! All ages welcome and feel free to bring your own favorite board game if you like! If you have any questions, reach out to Michael at michael.w.chodos@gmail.com.

President Lan Tsubata: <u>LanTsubata@gmail.com</u> / Vice President Jose Machuca: <u>moises1120@yahoo.com</u> / Secretary Sarah Tsubata: <u>SarahTsubata@gmail.com</u>/Treasurer Michael Driggers: <u>driggers.michael@gmail.com</u>/Parliament Mike Chodos:Michael.w.chodos@gmail.com